MONSON FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
APRIL 20, 2010


Present:          Peter Fimognari, William Dominquez, Christine Edwards, Bob Finnegan, Bob Margerison, Maureen O’Sullivan, Jim Pennington, Brenda Payette (Administrative Assistant), Gretchen Neggers (Town Administrator)

Absent: 
Gerry Brayton

The meeting was convened at 6:45pm

CORRESPONDENCE:

· None 

MEETINGS ATTENDED BY MEMBERS:

· None 

OLD BUSINESS / NEW BUSINESS:

FinCom reviewed updated spreadsheet reflecting their proposed budget plan.  A motion was made to change Highway and Bridges account amount from $3,500.00 to $3,200.00; it was SECONDED and SO VOTED.

7:00pm -FinCom join the Board of Selectmen for a joint meeting:

Ms. Neggers opened the meeting by informing those at the meeting that FinCom has been working for several months on developing a budget to propose.  She said that at their last meeting they voted on a proposed budget plan to present and move forward with to discuss. Ms. Neggers stated that Ms. Mahar was not able to be at this meeting but she contributed greatly to this information in the spreadsheet.

· Ms. Neggers stated that she and Ms. Mahar are working on the Health Care options.  She said it is a lengthy process and a decision won't be made by Town Meeting.

· Mr. Harrison asked if the School Department would like to speak.  Mr. Dardene remarked that the proposed budget would be an impact to the quality of services from the schools.

· Mr. Maia (School Committee) remarked that the town needs to decide if they want a good quality school system.  Mr. Dominquez questioned what that means and where would the money come from.  Ms. Neggers stated that perhaps they look at Monson's very low real estate tax rate.  She also suggested that next year Quarry Hill debt payment will be paid off, about $200,000.00, maybe propose that this money goes back into the schools, she that people are already paying this in their tax base.

· Ms. Neggers stated that the budget issues they are facing is not because the Town of Monson did anything wrong.  This is due to a reduction in state aid. 

· Mr. Pennington also remarked that it might be time to look at the very low real estate tax rate in Monson. 

· Mr. Harrison stated that the Board of Selectmen would not be able to make any recommendations without Mr. Goodrich; he said that hopefully they will be able to at their next Board of Selectmen meeting on April 27, 2010.

· Ms. Neggers closed the meeting remarking that FinCom strived to be fair and share the pain/burden throughout the town departments while working to come up with proposed budget recommendations.

The next scheduled meetings of the Finance Committee are:

Monday, April 26, 2010

May 3, 2010

May 10, 2010 -Town Meeting

May 17, 2010

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Brenda I. Payette

Administrative Assistant to the Finance Committee

